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KZN MASTERS SWIMMING NEWSLETTER Number 4     2009/2010
APRIL 2010 Post Nationals Newsletter

Greetings to all members and friends

Another season has almost come and gone.

26th SA Masters Swimming Championships in Tshwane (Pretoria) 17th – 21st
 March

For all those of us who attended Nationals it was a most memorable one both in and out of the pool. Congratulations to Tshwane Masters on their excellent organisation.
Medals

KZN Masters Swimmers (East Coast, Highway and Seals Masters Swimming clubs) did extremely well winning a total of 47 individual gold medals and 5 gold medals for relay events (East Coast)
SAMS Records

Special mention must be made of Heather Campbell (East Coast)  who broke 4 SAMS swimming records in the 100m back, 50 Free, 50 fly and 200m Free in the 55 – 59 age group. She also received SA Masters Colours qualifying times for these events. Jenny Ireland (Highway) broke the 400 IM record in the 60 – 64 age group and also qualified for SA Masters colours. Bev Shuttleworth (Highway) broke the 60 – 64 age group record in her 50m breaststroke event.

KZN Records (Long Course)

In addition 8 swimmers broke KZN L/C records in their respective age groups at the Championships. These were Sven Dahlman (100m and 200m Back), Graham du Toit (200m Breast, 200m Back and 200m IM), Jimmy Hughes (50m Back), Loraine Hicks 400m IM), Connie Mower, (200m Butt) Heather Campbell 50m,100m, 200m and 400m  Free, 100m Back and 50m Butt), , Bev Shuttleworth (400m Free, 50m Breast and 50m Back) and Jenny Ireland (200m and 400m IM)

50m Dash for Cash

The following KZN swimmers qualified for the 50 m Dash for Cash. In the under 50 years Juanine Schaanick (Highway) and Debbie Anderson (East Coast) qualified and in the 50 years and over Peta Harrison and Annette Thatcher (both Highway) and Heather Campbell and Morag Bromfield (both East Coast) qualified.
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Juanine Schaanick, Peta Harrison, Debbie Anderson, Morag Bromfield and Heather Campbell (Abs Annette Thatcher)
20 year and 10 year attendance awards

Bev Shuttleworth received her 20 year attendance award and Les Hadenham and Terry Thompson received their 10 year awards. Congratulations.
Commaradie was great between all the KZN Swimmers

At the Pool
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The Highway Belles Freestyle Relay team
At the Awards Dinners Dance
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          East Coast (Argentina)
             Highway (England)
                     50 years young
Midmar 8 Mile Club Thanks
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Buthie, our KZN Masters Swimmer   from Seals and founder of the Midmar Mile
Mike (Buthie) Arbuthnot (Seals) would like to express his profound gratitude to the following KZN Masters swimmers for their kind donations which enabled him to attain the minimum stipulated target of R10000 for the Midmar charities.
Donations were received from Shawn O’Neill, Victor Vaz, Ann Gray, Heather Campbell and friends, Heather Goldstein, Bill and Liz Cordell, Merle Angelos, Kenneth Burt, Morag Bromfield, Jenny Ireland, Adrian Schoeman and Roland Heuff and KZN Masters Swimmers...
It was a pleasure to assist you Buthie!
Golden Mile
KZN Masters Swimmers took part in the Golden Mile fund raising swim held on 28th March. Barbara Bowley (Highway) won the ladies 41 – 50 years. Loraine Hicks (East Coast) came 2nd in the 31 – 40 years and Jenny Ireland (Highway) came 2nd in the ladies 51 years and older. Gerhard van Rooijen came 3rd in the Mens 51years and older. Other Master swimmers seen participating were Peter Larcombe, Les Hadenham, Roland Heuff,(all East Coast) and Wolfgang Fechter, Ann Gray and Susan Warden all Highway.
DOLPHIN MILE SURF SWIM SERIES
The first swim in this series of 6 swims is on Sunday 18th April. The other dates are 23 May, 6 June, 25 July, 15 August and 12 September. Registration is at uShaka Beach from 7am. The race starts at 8am. For more details contact Heather Campbell. heandian@telkomsa.net
ACCOMMODATION IN OUDTSHOORN
Rosemary Clark has looked into accommodation for Nationals next year in Oudtshoorn at NA Smit Resort which is right next to the pool. Look up the website www.nasmit.co.za .

“The problem about booking now is that we have to pay 50% as deposit- we will have to have some idea about numbers and the type of accommodation needed - the very basic one is R150p/night each and the more luxurious units (new) are R250 each per night. We will have to book some soon - maybe we can chat about it at the next gala.” Contact Rosemary. See her at the last gala or e mail winrose@telkomsa.net
NEXT GALA

Our last gala of the season is at Gordon Road School on Sunday 11th April. Registration is at 9.30 for 10 am start. Bring a friend to show them what Masters swimming is all about. Remember the “Bring and Braai” afterwards.

Mike Cameron & Graham du Toit


Gill Tregenna, Wolfgang Fechter & Terry Thompson
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KZN MASTERS BIRTHDAYS APRIL TO JUNE
April    





May




June   

1st Brendan Bromfield                                3rd John Laurie


 11th Heather Clark

6th Francis Hanauer


     6th Nicola du Plessis

 21st Estelle Geraty


19th Victor Vaz


    
     7th Geoff Harrison


25th Barbara Bowley

21st John Dench


    15th Les Hadenham


28th Douglas Benton

21st Merle Angelos


    17th Fiona McLeod


30th Diane Hughes

24th Debbie Anderson

                 18th Gary Doveton

              30th Ann Gray





    24th Wendy Fabian

Remember our Motto

“Fun, Fitness and Fellowship”

Cheers

The Cycling Turtle
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